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Swaffham Town Council
Minutes of the virtual Extraordinary Full Town Council meeting held on 3rd March at 6.30pm via virtual link: 
Present:


Mayor Cllr J Skinner (in the Chair) 
Councillors:
Mrs J Anscombe, Mrs L Beech, Mr S Bell, Mr P Darby, Mr G Edwards Mr C Houghton, Mrs S Matthews, Mr K Oliver, Mr I Pilcher, Mr L Scott
Town Clerk

Mr R Bishop
Deputy Clerk:

Mrs C Smith
Public

0
1. Apologies and reason for absence
Cllr Bensley  - work commitments
2. Declarations of Interest 

There were no declarations of interest.
ADMISSION TO MEETINGS ACT (PUBLIC BODIES) 1960:

CONFIDENTIAL BUSINESS following the exclusion of the public and press

3. Draft Tender documentation for Barn Feasibility, Barn Business Plan and Asset Review 

Documents circulated to Councillors for approval were

i) Tender Invite letter

ii) Tender Specification 

iii) Form of Tender

iv) Appendix A Barn consultation results

v) Appendix B Analysis of Community Centre and Assembly Rooms users

vi) Appendix C Neighbourhood Plan

vii) Appendix D Estate Agent – particulars of the Barn & Swimming Pool (Brown & Co)

viii) Appendix E Estate Agent – valuation report/appraisal of various assets (Arnold Keys)

If possible Appendix E would be amended to remove information regarding the GBC. It was confirmed that each consultant would be asked to tender for all strands of the project.

Cllrs discussed the scope of the tender documents,  and concluded that consultants invited to tender would need to bring their own ideas. It should be confirmed in the tender invitation that this would be an open pitch and that consultants should not be confined to any ideas already described in the tender information. The Town Clerk would amend the invitation letter to make this clear.
It was confirmed that this project would not be overseen by a subcommittee, Full Council would meet to make the strategic decisions.

It was agreed to proceed with the tender documents, including an amendment to the invitation letter, making it clear that the consultants should bring their own ideas to the project, and not be confined to any already described in the tender information.
4. Progress report relating to the freehold purchase of the Sacred Heart Barn Theatre and Swimming Pool.
Councillors discussed progress of the purchase and noted the issues around emergency access, blocking access to the school, pedestrian and vehicular access to the barn and flat. 
It was noted that the Town Council solicitors had raised these queries and a response was awaited from the Sacred Heart solicitors It was proposed to ask for a statutory declaration from the Sacred Heart confirming the access that had been used for the barn and flat.

It was agreed to ask for a statutory declaration from the vendor confirming access that has been in use for the barn and the flat.

A discrepancy in the land registry documents referring to different coloured hatched areas would be added to the list of queries. 
Councillors discussed the fencing around access to the pool area which left very little leeway in and out of the area. It was hoped that the fencing could be changed, and this part of the grassed area could be included in the sale.

It was agreed to ask for the grassed area near the pool entrance to be included in the sale and the fencing changed to give better access.

Cllrs discussed the contents of the building and if an inventory would be required, the mayor reported that she would liaise with the Convent representative in the first instance.
Cllrs discussed the management of the project.

Cllr Scott left the meeting

Cllr Oliver left the meeting

5. Progress report relating to the freehold transfer of a play area, open space, and respective commuted sum to Swaffham Town Council from Abel Homes, for land at Swans Nest. 
Councillors noted that the commuted sum would be paid to the Town Council solicitors. The amount had not been finalised as the agreed sum needed to be adjusted to take account of index linked increases.
Cllrs discussed the commitment to maintain the open areas and associated boundaries on new estates. The Town Clerk reported that increases in population led to more council tax being collected to fund services for residents.

Cllr Edwards volunteered to check that the public areas measured as described in the agreement.
Cllrs discussed the difficulties of driving into town from Watton Rd and that this may be exacerbated by more development. 

The meeting closed at 17.15pm.
              

 Mayor……..….……………
Initials: _____     


